Hamilton Chamber Of Commerce

Arm’s Length Development Corporation

Issue:

In January 2010, the Canadian Urban Institute (CUI) was commissioned to identify different ways the City of Hamilton could economically transform itself. One of the recommendations was to create an “arm’s length” development corporation to handle the implementation of projects identified and strategized by the City’s Economic Development department.

Background:

The report created by CUI entitled, Building Momentum: Made in Hamilton Infrastructure Solutions, assessed the long-term infrastructure requirements for the City of Hamilton and suggested priorities for investment in infrastructure projects by identifying and analyzing existing and proposed community assets. 

Starting with a list of nearly 100 potential infrastructure projects suggested by Hamilton councillors, staff and stakeholders, CUI researchers conducted an analysis to identify “foundational projects.” Through consultation with Hamilton stakeholders, 25 foundational projects were identified, including a recommendation to create an independent development corporation to work in tandem with the city’s current economic development team. 

RECOMMENDATIONS:

While the Hamilton Chamber of Commerce fully supports the City’s Economic Development department and totally believes they should indeed still handle the strategizing of economic development projects, the Chamber also strongly recommends that the City of Hamilton:

· Endorse the Canadian Urban Institutes’ recommendation for an arm’s length development corporation here in Hamilton to handle the implementation of approved projects identified by the City’s existing Economic Development department.


_(_ This policy supports Private Sector Jobs and Prosperity Growth in Hamilton

